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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of South Carolina, I would like to congratulate the members of the
Rotary Club of Greenville as you gather to celebrate the club’s 100™ Anniversary!

Over the past century, the Rotary Club of Greenville has been a powerful force in improving the
quality of life for people in the community and beyond. Your focus on educational programs,
including reading, character education, and youth leadership, is vitally important to the future
success of our young people. On a broader scale, your contributions to Alzheimer’s research and
the worldwide eradication of polio offer the promise of a healthier tomorrow for everyone.
Michael and I thank you for helping make South Carolina — and the world — a better place. We
send our congratulations on your 100" Anniversary and hope you have a wonderful evening.
God bless.




